LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 08/23/11
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  The following board members were present:

Rollie Gibbs


Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Patty Haack


Sandy Pettit Backus

Bruce Langston


Dave Williams

Carole Inghram Montalto

In addition, Fun(d) Raising Chairperson Nancy Murray Harkess, and honorary member Brenda Williams were also in attendance.
Board members Danny Lee, Francine Sarno-Pulliam and Matt Shlisky were out of town.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes
The minutes of the May 19, 2011 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Budget
The 2011 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  The only significant variance was for scholarships, as we decided to give out more than we had budgeted, plus we received a $3000 donation from Alma Chavez Sprague, class of 1939.  
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Classes of 1941, 1956, 1961 and 1971 are all having reunions the same weekend as the Wildcat Reunion.  Class of 1981 is having their 30th reunion on September 23, Class of 1991 is having their 20th reunion on September 17 and Class of 2001 is having their 10th reunion on September 24.  We do not have any information on Classes of 1951, 1966, 1976, 1986, 1996 and 2006.
Fund Raising
LVHSAA Yard Sale: The LVHSAA Yard Sale will be held on Saturday, October 1 from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m.  Brenda Williams designed a flyer which will be included in the Wildcat Reunion packets and will also be given out along the Homecoming Parade route.  Nancy has formed a sub-committee and is working on details for color coding, pricing, etc.  She has been trying to contact someone at the school regarding use of tables, chairs and restrooms.  The sub-committee will be meeting on September 25th at Nancy’s office.  Nancy will have an ad placed in the yard sale section of the LV Review Journal.  Rollie will provide racks for clothes.  Everyone was asked to bring wire hangars and plastic bags.  Nancy and Rollie are taking care of storing of items prior to the yard sale.  Nancy has arranged for Goodwill to pick up any unsold items at 3 p.m. after the yard sale.  Sandy volunteered to make signs and will put them up that morning.  Everyone was encouraged to pre-price their items before taking them to the yard sale.  Suggested pricing is:  Less than $1, $1, $5, $10, $15, $20 and over $20.  We will also sell LVHSAA license plate frames if we have any left after the Wildcat Reunion.
License Plate Frames:  The license plate frames have been received.  Over 30 have been sold already to committee members.  We will be selling them at the Wildcat Reunion and will make them available to any of the other classes holding reunions.  They will be sold for $5 each, or $8 each if mailed.  
Grants
No new requests have been received.
Historian Update

Gary Dillingham was unable to attend the meeting.  He recently provided lists of deceased alumni which have been added to the In Memoriam page of our website, including an extensive list of LVHS teachers.  
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 347 paid members, including 76 lifetime members, 7 honorary members and 12 scholarship winners.  We received 71 renewals and 37 new memberships since the Wildcat Reunion mailing.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.
Scholarships

The LVHSAA awarded a total of 7 scholarships to 2011 LVHS graduates, for a total of $11,000.  Many thanks to Alma Chavez Sprague, class of 1939, who donated three scholarships of $1000 each.  Three of the students will be going to UNLV and four will be going to CSN.  So far three of the winners have registered to attend the Wildcat Reunion.
Senior Squares
The committee is working on a plan for an upright monument to replace the existing senior squares.  More information may be available by our next meeting. 
Vehicle Donation Program

No activity to report.
Website and Facebook

Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily “as-needed” basis and is continuing to add class listings as time allows.  
Wildcat Reunion 
The Wildcat Reunion will be held at Sam’s Town on September 10th.  So far 412 attendees have registered to attend.  We are expecting at least 600 attendees.  Sandy Pettit Backus has been doing an outstanding job in obtaining donations for raffle prizes.  The Wildcat Reunion committee will be meeting again on August 25.
OLD BUSINESS

State Sales Tax Exemption

Patty will re-submit our application to the State in the near future.

NEW BUSINESS

LVHS Homecoming Game and Parade
Homecoming will be on Friday, September 23.  The parade will begin at 4:45 p.m.  We will have the Wildcat Float in the parade.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, October 30, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
